Date: January 19, 2022

Subject: In-principal Approval from CBO to
initiate Due Diligence with Sohar
International Bank SAOG

Dear Shareholders,

This refers to our disclosure made on Muscat
Stock Exchange dated November 24, 2021,
acknowledging the receipt of letter from
Sohar International Bank SAOG expressing
intention to merge with Bank Nizwa SAOG,
subject to necessary regulatory approvals.

Bank Nizwa SAOG is pleased to announce the
receipt of an approval from Central Bank of
Oman (CBO) to initiate Due Diligence process
to assess feasibility of the proposed merger.

The Board of Directors and the Management
would like to thank CBO for its continuous
guidance and assure the shareholders that
they will be kept informed with all the updates
in this regard, as per the rules and regulations.

Khalid Al Kayf
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